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Congratulations Graduates! 
Congratulations to all area gradu-
ates this year!  Best wishes to you 
all on your future endeavors! St. John-St. James 3K/4K is now accepting 

registrations for the 2012-2013 school year. 
Children must be 3 or 4 by September 1, 
2012. If you would like to register please call 
the school office at 754-4432 or visit our 
website: www.stjohnstjames.com. 

BREAK FREE:  NATURAL TOOLS FOR OVERCOMING ADDICTIONS 

ALCOHOL 
While a moderate amount of alcohol (such as a glass of wine with a meal) doesn't seem to cause serious health problems, excessive alcohol 
consumption does.  Over-consumption of alcohol damages the liver and brain, destroys relationships and can be a factor in traffic accidents.   
If you are trying to break an addiction to alcohol, you should know that alcohol is converted into sugar in the bloodstream.  Thus, it acts very 
much like a refined carbohydrate.  Alcohol is also dehydrating.  In fact, most of the effects of a "hangover" are due to low blood sugar and de-
hydration.  So, the first steps to naturally losing the cravings for alcohol are to get properly hydrated and to regulate blood sugar levels.  Try 

drinking two glasses of water everytime you want to drink alcohol and taking supplements that regulate blood sugar levels such as Super Algae 
and Licorice Root.  An excellent formula to aid the recovering alcoholic is Kudzu/St. John's Wort.  Studies have shown that it can help control 
cravings for alcohol.  Beer is the most commonly consumed alcoholic beverage.  Hops, which is used to make beer, can be taken to reduce 

cravings for beer, and it provides a similar relaxing effect without the negative problems associated with alcohol.  Since the liver works over-
time to neutralize alcohol in the blood, excessive consumption of alcohol damages the liver.  Milk Thistle can be helpful in healing the liver. 

 
More on addictions next month. 

June special - 25% off the retail price of these products from Natures Sunshine 
http://www.mynsp.com/esuite/home/maryellen/home 

For more information on this topic, contact me: 
Mary Ellen Kiel 

Roadway To Health 
http://www.mynsp.com/esuite/home/maryellen/home 

920-772-4135 
maryellen@mynsp.com  

www.mynsp.com/maryellen 

Happy Father’s DayHappy Father’s DayHappy Father’s DayHappy Father’s Day    
Remember your Dad on June 17th! 

Thank You For Your SupportThank You For Your Support  
The spirit of kindness was alive and flourishing on April 12th The spirit of kindness was alive and flourishing on April 12th 

as you showed your love and concern for the Leroy and as you showed your love and concern for the Leroy and 

Linda Weaver family.  The benefit for their daughter Re-Linda Weaver family.  The benefit for their daughter Re-

bekah was a huge success due to your generosity and out-bekah was a huge success due to your generosity and out-

pouring of support.  The Reedsville Lions Club, along with pouring of support.  The Reedsville Lions Club, along with 

Dennis and Lynn Behnke would like to thank the friends, Dennis and Lynn Behnke would like to thank the friends, 

family and total strangers that attended this event with open family and total strangers that attended this event with open 

hearts and immense generosity.  The community of Reeds-hearts and immense generosity.  The community of Reeds-

ville came together in a huge way to make this benefit possi-ville came together in a huge way to make this benefit possi-

ble and while we cannot possibly thank each of you indi-ble and while we cannot possibly thank each of you indi-

vidually please know this benefit was a reflection of your vidually please know this benefit was a reflection of your 

hard work, generous and caring hearts, and a willingness to hard work, generous and caring hearts, and a willingness to 

help your neighbor.help your neighbor.  

With thanksgiving and pride,With thanksgiving and pride,  

The Reedsville Lions ClubThe Reedsville Lions Club  

Reedsville Area Garden Club 

The Reedsville Area Garden Club members would like to thank all the people who donated plants for our annual plant sale on 

May 19th.  A huge selection was available.  There are still some available at The Corner House.  Come see the selection.  The 

price is reasonable and the money goes for flowers for Reedsville.  We also wish to thank those who worked—fryers, sellers, 

and customers who came.  We appreciate the great turn out.  The large cement containers will be planted shortly with a red, 

yellow and purple color scheme.  We again will have extra containers and barrels we will plant for the area.  If you wish to 

“adopt” and water one of the containers, please call 754-4224.  The Garden Club members are weeding and planting flower 

beds and containers.  If you wish to help, call 754-4224.  Be sure to visit the Nature Trail on Manitowoc Street and enjoy the 

amazing beauty of the flowers.  Sit a while and enjoy! 



THANK YOU 

The Cleveland Senior Citizens Club would like to extend a 
huge thank you to all the area businesses that donated door 
prizes for the recent Manitowoc County Senior Banquet which 
was held at the Club Bil-mar on May 16. Over 100 seniors 
attended the banquet and enjoyed a chicken dinner followed 
by bingo and door prizes. The donations were greatly appre-
ciated by all.  For more information about joining a Manitowoc 
County Senior Club please call the Aging & Disability Re-

source Center of the Lakeshore, 920-683-4180. 
Businesses that donated door prizes: 

Bee’s Bus 
Bonde’s Quick Mart 
Bonnie Kummer 

Cleveland State Bank 
Copps Food Center 

Culver’s 
Fantastic Sams 

Fork & Knife Restaurant 
Four Seasons Restaurant 

Friar Tuck’s 
Henning’s Cheese 
Hickory House 
Linda Frish 

Manitowoc Senior Center 
McDonald’s 
Newton Meats 

Oneida Bingo & Casino 
Perkins Family Restaurant 
Pine River Pre-Pack 

Pizza Ranch 
Rosie Klein 

Safranski Brothers 
Subway 

Sunset Tours 
Walmart  

Recycling Workshop 
633 Manitowoc Street  

920-754-4021 
Hours:   

Mon - Fri   8am - 5pm 

Top Prices Paid 

June is 
Dairy 
Month 

Veterinary Associates was established in 1961 as a single owner 
practice that has since grown to a 10 doctor mixed animal practice.  
There are currently 8 large animal doctors and 2 small animal doctors 
on staff.  Our hospital staff consists of trained and dedicated person-
nel who strive to provide the best medical and surgical care for our 
patients.  Pets are family members and their health and safety is our 
number one concern.  That is why in addition to yearly preventative 
health care, focused on your pet’s stage in life, we offer the follow-
ing services: 
 
 
 
 
 
 
We would like to introduce our newest small animal associate, Dr. 
Cathy Ohlsen.  Dr. Ohlsen grew up in the Brillion and Potter areas, 
and is a 2007 graduate of the University of Wisconsin-Madison 
School of Veterinary Medicine.  Her professional interests include; 
radiology, client education, and internal medicine. 

Call us today to schedule your appointment. 

 

Veterinary Associates 

19922 US Hwy 10 

Reedsville, WI  54230 

Phone:  920-754-4307 

Fax:  920-754-4430 

HOURS 
M-F 7:30am-6:00pm 
Sat 7:30am-2:00pm 

(24 hr. emergency service) 

♦ Dental Care  

♦ X-ray imaging 

♦ Micro-chipping 

♦ Soft tissue surgery 
 

♦ New and improved in-house diagnostics 
 -urine analysis 
 -complete blood work 

♦ Surgical monitoring by certified         
veterinary technicians 

Corner House News 

Flowers—Annuals/Perennials & Vegetables—Tomatoes, Peppers, Cucumbers, Watermelon, Onions and more are all still available at the Corner 
House.  A very big selection for your garden beds or patio pots.  Come in and see the selection.  We also have hanging baskets for sun or 

shade; small and large.  We have potting soil, top soil and fertilizers too.  If you wish, we can plant your pots for you.  Bring in your containers 
and we’ll be happy to do it for you or buy the plants/soil and do it yourself?  The goal for Reedsville is to have at least one large pot of flowers 

either by your front door area or at the end of your sidewalk this year.  We would like flowers everywhere! 



THE FRIENDS OF ST. PATRICK, INC. AWARD THE FRIENDS OF ST. PATRICK, INC. AWARD THE FRIENDS OF ST. PATRICK, INC. AWARD THE FRIENDS OF ST. PATRICK, INC. AWARD 

SCHOLARSHIPSSCHOLARSHIPSSCHOLARSHIPSSCHOLARSHIPS    

 
This year the Friends of St. Patrick, Inc. is pleased to announce 

that they have awarded four $500 scholarships, and one $300 

scholarship to  worthy recipients. 

 

The Frances (O'Hearn) Kerscher $500 scholarship was awarded 

to John O'Hearn, son of Diane and the late John O'Hearn of Ma-

ple Grove.  He is a recent graduate of Reedsville High School and 

will be attending the Madison Media Institute, majoring in music 

business. 

 

Kaitlyn Haese, daughter of Donna & Kevin Haese, of Brillion, 

received the Donald & Katherine (Hale) O'Hearn $500 scholar-

ship.  She is a recent graduate of Brillion High School and will be 

attending Fox Valley Technical College to receive an associates 

degree in their Occupational Therapy Program. 

 

The Raymond and Carol (Lorrigan) Donahue $500 scholarship 

was awarded to Kristen Lensmeyer, who recently graduated 

from Reedsville High School.  She is the daughter of Lori and 

Todd Lensmeyer, of Kellnersville, and will be attending The 

University of Wisconsin -Whitewater, majoring in elementary/

special education. 

 

Kevin Lorrigan, son of Richard and Amy Lorrigan, of Maple 

Grove, received the Leonard & Alice (Lorrigan) Taddy 

$500 scholarship at his recent graduation from Reedsville High 

School.  Kevin will attend Fox Valley Technical College, The 

Spaubner Center in Oshkosh, majoring in Residential Building 

and Construction. 

 

Kendra Loose, daughter of Tim and Diane Loose of Cato, was the 

recipient of the Vic, Agnes, Glen & Patti Konop $300 scholar-

ship.  Kendra is a recent graduate of Reedsville High School, and 

will be attending the University of Wisconsin Stevens Point 

Campus, majoring in elementary or special education. 

 

This is the 20th year that the Friends of St. Patrick, Inc. of Maple 

Grove have awarded one or more scholarships to deserving high 

school graduates, distributing over $12,000 over the years. 

On Sept. 9, 2012 the Friends of St. Patrick, Inc. are celebrating 

their 20th anniversary with a special “COME BACK TO MAPLE 

GROVE" Celebration.  The day will begin with a 10:30 am out-

door Mass, Irish dancers, singers, music, Irish Stew, hamburgers, 

brats, sweets and refreshments.  A large silent auction, kids & 

adult games, a money raffle, living cemetery, tours of area farms, 

genealogical research of your family tree, and more.    

EVERYONE IS INVITED TO ATTEND!EVERYONE IS INVITED TO ATTEND!EVERYONE IS INVITED TO ATTEND!EVERYONE IS INVITED TO ATTEND! 

FYI 
The next deadline for the July Reedsville News will be June 20th.  Submissions can be e-mailed to  

reedsvillenews@new.rr.com or dropped off at the Reedsville Village Hall during normal business hours.  (Please note the 
new e-mail address for submissions.)  Please share with me your comments of what you’d like to see in the Reedsville News!  

 I look forward to hearing from you!  ~Amanda Schrubbe 

 
 

Thank You:  On behalf of the Village Board and citizens of the Vil-
lage, I would like to thank Carrie McGoldrick for her dedication to 
the task of assisting the Board in promoting the Village in the best 
ways possible and the energy in making the Reedsville News a news-
letter we all look forward to receiving.   We wish you well on all 
your future plans! 

 

Recall Election:  There will be a recall election on Tuesday, June 
5th for Governor and Lieutenant Governor.  Polls will be open at the 
Reedsville Municipal Building, 217 Menasha St., from 7:00 am until 
8:00 pm. 

 

Street Closed:   Park Street 150 feet south of Manitowoc Street until 
150 feet north of Green Meadow Drive will be closed Friday, June 
22, 2012 until Sunday, June 24, 2012 for the annual Fire Fighters 
picnic. 
 
Grass clippings are not to be blown on Village Streets or put into 
the Creek.  Yard waste such as grass clippings, leaves, and yard & 
garden waste shall be disposed of by composting the material or tak-
ing it to the Village compost site. 
 
Operator Licenses:  All Operator Licenses expired at midnight on 
June 30, 2012.  If you like to renew your license, the form can be 
picked up at the Reedsville Municipal Building Lobby.  Cost of the 
license is $10.00. 
 
Pool Owners:  You must fill out the Swimming Pool Discount Ap-
plication to qualify for the swimming pool discount.  No other form 
of submittal will be accepted.  This form can be picked up at the 
Reedsville Municipal Building Lobby. 
 
Chipping Dates:  June 5th & 19th 
 
Recycling Pick-Up:  June 8th & 22nd 

From the Village Hall 

Preservation of St. Mary’s News 
The Reedsville Historical Building at 615 Menasha Street has 
been selected as the stopping point for “Bikes of Wisconsin” 
Bicycle Tour in July.  Over 400 or so cyclists will be coming 
from Appleton and stopping in Reedsville on Sunday, July 

29th, between 8:00am-11:00am.  The rest 
stop will give them an opportunity to stop 
for nourishment, hydration, ice, shelter, 

cooling, rest and more.  Would you like to 
help us with this project?  Call 754-4224 or 
754-4370.  If the people on Manitowoc 
Street would like to put up Welcome 

signs, we would appreciate that too.  If you would like to 
have dessert with us that day, please stop by and chat with 
some of the cyclists.  This is the second time Reedsville has 

been selected for the tour. 



REEDSVILLE FIREFIGHTERS 

“LET’S EXTINGUISH CANCER” 

5/10K Run/Walk & Children’s ½ Mile Run 
Saturday June 23, 2012 

7:15 AM Registration 7:45 AM Children’s Run        8:00AM  Run/Walk 
All participants must complete and sign form (Please Print Clearly) 

 
Name: ___________________________________________________________________________________ 

 
Address: _________________________ City: _______________________ State: _______ Zip: ____________ 

 
Phone: ___________________________ Gender (check one): ____ Male ____ Female         Age: _______ 

 
Division (check one): _____ 10K Run   _____ 5K Run   _____ 5K Walk   _____ 0.5 Children’s Run/Walk 

 
Adult T-Shirt size (check one): _____ S _____ M _____ L _____ XL _____ XXL 

 
Child T-Shirt size (check one): _____ S (6-8) _____ M (10-12) _____ L (14-16) 

Entry Fee (includes T-Shirt):  Run/Walk  $20.00 
Pay by check only   Late Registration $25.00 (after June 18 - Not guaranteed a T-Shirt) 
    Children’s Run  $5.00 

Consent and Liability Waiver 
I know that participating in the Reedsville Firefighters Run/Walk is a potentially hazardous activity. I understand that I should not participate in this event 
unless I am in good physical condition. I hereby assume the risk of any injury and I release, discharge and hold harmless the volunteers, staff, all event 
sponsors and all others in any way connected with the event from any and all claims for injury or damage arising from my participation in it. I hereby 
permit the free use of my name and picture in broadcasts, telecasts, newspapers, periodicals, websites and brochures that report or promote this event. 

 
_______________________________________  ___________  __________________________________ 
Participant Signature     Date   Parent/Guardian Signature for Minor 
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All proceeds to Cancer Research 

Please mail entry form 
and check payment to: 
Reedsville Firefighters 

P.O. Box 369 
Reedsville, WI 54230 


